
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
ARKANSAS DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL QUALITY 

5301 NORTHSHORE DRIVE / NORTH LITTLE ROCK / ARKANSAS 72118-5317  
TELEPHONE 501-682-0744 / FAX 501-682-0880 / www.adeq.state.ar.us 

October 12, 2017 CERTIFIED MAIL: 9489 0090 0027 6022 2402 08  

 

Honorable Richard McCormac Email: clintonmayor@artelco.com 

Mayor of Clinton  

P.O. Box 277 

Clinton, AR 72031 

 

RE: Permit Number 5130-W; NPDES Permit Number: AR0048836, AFIN 71-00018 

 Items Required for Permit Compliance 

 

Dear Mayor McCormac: 

 

This letter identifies necessary steps that must be taken by the City of Clinton both to comply 

with Permit Number 5130-W and NPDES Permit Number AR0048836.  

 

Overdue Annual Reports 

The Department has not received land application Annual Reports for the following monitoring 

periods, as required by Part II, Condition 19 of Permit 5130-W and Part 1, Section B of NPDES 

Permit No. AR0048836: 

 2012 

 2013 

 2014 

 2015 

These overdue Annual Reports should be submitted to ADEQ within thirty (30) days of the 

receipt of this letter. 

 

2016 Annual Report 

As discussed in the meeting between the City of Clinton and ADEQ on September 27, 2017, the 

2016 Annual Report submitted to ADEQ on April 21, 2017, requires corrections to the total 

application numbers. A 2016 Annual Report with corrected numbers and any other missing 

information (refer to the requirements in Permit Number 5130-W and NPDES Permit Number 

AR0048836) should be submitted to ADEQ within thirty (30) days of the receipt of this letter.  

 

Renewal or Termination of Permit 5130-W 

An application for renewal of Permit 5130-W was not submitted in a timely manner, which 

resulted in the expiration of the permit on June 30, 2017 without a renewal permit being issued. 

If the City of Clinton wishes to continue land application, a new permit application will have to 

be submitted to the Department. Otherwise, a Notice of Termination (NOT) should be submitted 
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to the Department. Please submit either the permit application or NOT to ADEQ within sixty 

(60) days of the receipt of this letter. 

 

Thank you for your attention to this matter. Please refer to AFIN 71-00018 in any written 

correspondence to this Department. Should you have any questions, feel free to call me at 501-

682-0823 or e-mail me at barber@adeq.state.ar.us. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 
Kyle Barber 

Enforcement Analyst 

Office of Water Quality 

 

Cc: Richard Hink, Utilities Manager, City of Clinton 

Bryan Leamons, Senior Operations Manager, ADEQ Office of Water Quality 

 Colby Ungerank, Permit Engineer, ADEQ Office of Water Quality 
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